
Black Swamp Quilt Guild Minutes 

April 2019 

There was a short presentation given by the Children’s Resource Center 
representative  
Katie Griesdorn. The guild was thanked for our support to the center. It was also 
explained how the quilts were given to the recipients and what size quilts were 
needed. 

Call to Order- President Shari Wiseman called the meeting to order at7:08 pm. 

Welcome- There was one guest. There was also one new member, Gayle Meyers. 

March Minutes- There were no corrections to the March minutes. 

Treasurer’s Report- March 
 Income $  2,575.05 Retreat Income $               0 
 Expenses        449.99 Retreat Expenses             7.03 
 Balance     6,114.67 Balance      3,183.42 
Committee Reports  

 Art Walk- Bess Wood gave the update on the Art Walk. Volunteers are needed 
to help  
 set-up on April 26th from 2:30-5:00 pm. The show is on April 27th. 
 Dues- Barb Wilhelm did not have an update. The roster was sent via email. 
 2019 Challenge Quilts- The quilts were voted on by members. There were 26 
beautiful  
 quilts in the challenge. The winners were- Most Chinese Like: Kathy Hassink, 
Best  
 Collage by Definition: Jennifer Morlock, and the Viewer’s Choice: Jean 
Overmeyer. 
 Programs- Sheila Painter gave an update on the remaining programs for 2019. 
See the  
 website for more details. 
 Retreat- Jacquie Sharrer gave the retreat update. Fees and reservations are 
being  accepted at this time. See the website for retreat details and details for the 
challenge- project pattern. 
 Special Speaker- Jeanne Langendorfer spoke on the upcoming speaker, Lynn 
Harris. The  cost is $ 50.00 for the workshop on Saturday, May 11th from 9:00 am – 
4:00 pm, at the  Bowling Green Community Center. Lynn’s trunk show will be 
Friday May 10th, at  
 7:00 pm, at the Simpson Building. 
 Web Master- Carol Harper had no updates. 
 Work Day- Calista Grogan reported on the workday from March 16th.  



Old Business 
 Comfort quilt fabric packets are available. Let Carol Hicks know if you want 
any. 
New Business 
 There was no new business to discuss. 
Announcements 
 No announcements were made. 
Next meeting will be June 13, 2019 due to the trunk show on May 10, 2019. 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:30 pm. 

Program- The Black Swamp Quilt Guild celebrated its 31st birthday with cake and 
refreshments.  

Show and Tell was held. 
  


